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Torino, 23 January 2017   

OBJECT: Application procedure for China Scholarships Council students.  

 

Dear esteemed partner,  

I am glad to announce that the application procedure for CSC applicants for the next PHD programs -starting 
in October 2017- is open now!  

PhD candidates are invited to send directly to this office their candidature for admission to the PhD program 
they are interested in. The list of Doctoral courses and research projects available for the new year (33rd 
cycle) can be found on the website of each PhD School http://en.unito.it/about-unito/phd-schools as well on 
http://www.csc.edu.cn/chuguo/s/821. 

 The candidates will be required to send: 

- motivation letter and CV, specifying the PhD program and the interested research project; 
- an official certificate issued by the University relating to: achievement of both 1st and 2nd cycle 

University Degree, with final grade, date and place of award, duly signed and bearing the official 
seal of the University; 

- official transcripts record of examinations passed during the whole academic career with their 
relative marks, date and place of award; 

- a copy of both sides if a valid ID document bearing the applicant’s photo and signature. 

The application deadline is 10 February 2017. 

The applications will be evaluated by a board nominated by the Doctoral School, supervised by the 
coordinator of the Program chosen and the scientific responsible of the research proposal.  

Within 27 February 2017 selection outcomes will be available. Admission letters will be then sent to all 
the pre-admitted candidates. 

For any doubt or further information about PhD programs available at University of Torino and CSC 
candidate admission procedure, students can directly contact us at phdprogrammes@unito.it or visit the 
website dedicated to the Doctorate Schools at http://en.unito.it/about-unito/phd-schools. 

We would appreciate very much if you can kindly spread this message among the interested students. 

Thank you very much for you kind cooperation,  

         Deputy Rector 
         Prof. Federico Bussolino 
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